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Top Cover Magazine  
The next issue of Top Cover 

magazine will be published by the 
middle of June. Don’t forget you 
can also view it on line from the 

PFOA website. Copies will be sent 
to firearms units and retired 

members. 
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Blue Light Adventure Festival 15th & 16th July 2023 
 

 

Challenge the Wild will be running their Blue Light Adventure 
Festival in July 2023 (15th/16th) to offer those who work in the 
Blue Light Sector the opportunity to take part in an organized 
adventure-based event; guided by professional instructors. The 
event  being held at Coniston in the Lake District The PFOA has 

part funded 5 places at this event for its members. 
There is a process to apply and this needs to be done by emailing the event 
organizer- dan@challengethewild.com 
  
PFOA membership will be verified. 
 

Support Given in May 

The PFOA assisted 62 members and their families in May. Some examples of 
support given: Coaching x 6, Counselling x 32, Physio, x 9, Welfare calls out x 94, 
Welfare calls in x 8, Welfare breaks x 1, Signposting x 1, Vouchers x 1, Supporting a 
Meeting/Event x 2.   

 

PFOA summer Ball Saturday 10th June 2023 
The CEO, Trustees and Staff of the PFOA are looking forward to welcoming the 153 
members and their partners (17 tables) to the PFOA Summer Ball at Leicester 
Tigers Rugby Club. There are some great auction items and raffle prizes to be won. 
 

Membership Donation is £5 per Month  
The PFOA monthly donation for membership increased to £5 per Month from the 1st 
of January 2023.  
We are now six months on from the change and a number of members who pay by 
standing order have not amended to the new figure, despite several emails being 
sent. 
Please could you check your standing order is correct for monthly (£5), quarterly 
(£15), six monthly (£30) or yearly (£60) payment.  
Could members contact PFOA HQ once the changes have been made and arrange 
to pay any arrears. Please do not let failure to amend to the new donation figure 
effect your membership. Thank you.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 24/7 Helpline 
0800 206 1752 

 
Option 1 

For assistance including in the 
moment support  

 
Option 2 

For the 24/7 GP 
 

Option 3 
For any other PFOA related 

enquires 
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